The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order at 8:00p.m. on August 20, 1979. The meeting was opened with prayer and the Pledge led by Mayor Gilbertson. All Council members were present.

Minutes were read and approved.

Mrs. Gilbertson reported that the police policy committee is not yet completely formed. The anti-litter ordinance has been drawn up but has not yet been received.

The Municipal League had at very informative meeting at the Town Hall in July.

The Treasurer's report was presented. Bills approved for payment were as follows:

Orndoff's service station \$551.20 57.90 Haymarket Service Center 5.00 D & D Garage

The Planning Commission asked that the \$70.07 profit from the Town Picnic be added to the general funds and earmarked for use by the Planning Commission.

The police cruiser has not been paid for yet and no bill has been received. Mr. Orndoff believed that it was agreed that a check would be forwarded after he received the car. Mr. Jones has the title at his office. Mr. Orndoff motioned to forward a check to the State to pay for the new cruiser. Mr. Gossom seconded the motion and it carried on a roll call vote.

It was reported that all street lights on Jefferson Street are out.

No action has been taken on the Fayette Street curve in front of the Pruitt Proper-

Mr. Melton asked for No Parking signs along Jefferson Street across from the Masonic Lodge if cars are going to be ticketed. Mrs. Bean suggested reminders to people who park on the sidewalk. The Masons might be asked to park behind the Tack Shop or the Fire Station.

Mrs. Bean has the records requested from the police department. Mr. Orndoff made a motion to take Mr. Wright off suspension and returned to regular status. Gossom seconded.

Richard Bird of the Gainesville-Haymarket Fire Department asked the Town Council to consider adopting a fire code. The fire department is initiating a safety program to inspect businesses and multiple family homes. Whr. Melton motioned to have the Fire Department proceed with safety inspections. Mr. Gossom seconded and the motion carried unanimously. Single family dwellings can request an inspection. All forms will be kept at Company 4 station until the Town adopts the County code. Then the County will take over. Inspecti ns will be done in the next six months. Mr. Bird will bring copies of the State and County codes for the Council to look over.

Mr. Melton questioned whether the Town is eligible for tax refunds on gas used in the police cruisers. He will contact a tax consultant for details.

The County will furnish the Town with street signs. Mr. Melton will contact someone in the County for more information.

Mr. Orndoff motioned to order Town tags. Mr. Gossom seconded and the motion carried.

Mr. Melton questioned selling town tags if so many residents did not buy them.

Mr. Gossom will obtain a list of cars whose owners have not purchased tags this year.

Mr. Jones was asked to watch buildings in violation of building permits.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:40p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Approved:

Nancy Sha man, Clerk

Wuriel Gilbertson, Mayor